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The forty-eighth Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Bob Pitcher, Vice Chairman at 12:05 a.m. EST.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Bill Quade, Rich Schweitzer, Craig Sharkey, Robert Voltmann, and Terry Willert
Absent - Buddy Covert
Self-introductions were made by those in attendance.  
Bob Pitcher established the teleconference ground rules. 
The agenda was amended and approved.

Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.  The next dispersement to the States from the Depository will be made next week.
The minutes of the February 11, 2010, Board meeting were approved.
Dave Lazarides provided the report of the UCR System Subcommittee and the UCR Best Practices Subcommittee.  North Carolina is now using its own system for processing UCR collections and has selected ITERIS as its vendor.  See Exhibit A. 
Maine has 96% UCR compliance through aggressive enforcement, four States are over 90%, two are at 89%, and twelve are between 80% – 89%.  Overall compliance is 76.7%.  Dave Lazarides will circulate this information and, if possible, the best practices information for these States.

Sandy Bowling provided the report of the UCR on-line system of the State of Indiana’s Department of Revenue (INDOR).  A Vendor Information document was sent to each state from the Indiana Auditor’s Office that each state must complete and return to Sandy who will forward it to the Auditor’s Office.   If a State is unable to receive electronic funds transfers it must so state on the document and it must call the Auditor’s Office to explain why. 
Barb Hague provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  The Question and Answer document has been updated to be compliant with motions passed at the last Board meeting and has been posted on the NCSTS website.  Also, all approved Board minutes and exhibits are now on website.
Bob Pitcher provided the report of the Industry Advisory Subcommittee (IAS).  

Dick Henderson provided an update of the transportation reauthorization bill.
Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  He conducted a survey of the States regarding the two-tier approach for 2010 UCR fees and found that four were in favor of billing based on 2009 fees,  eighteen were not in favor of using the 2009 fees and favored waiting for 2010 fees to be approved, and one state was undecided. 

Bill Leonard advised that notice was posted on Tuesday, March 9, 2010, that the 2010 UCR rulemaking has been submitted from FMCSA to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB). See Exhibit B.  Rick Woods from FMCSA explained that the OMB reviews all “significant” rule makings, but to a higher degree if it is marked as being “economically significant.”  

Avelino Gutierrez made a motion that States are prohibited from assessing and collecting fees for 2010 UCR registration year until the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration publishes the fee structure in a final rule for 2010 or until further direction from the Board. The motion passed on a vote of 10 to 1.  
Bob Pitcher directed Terry Willert to send this motion out immediately after the meeting to the UCR participating States.
Bill Quade provided the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) update.  The 90-day period for OMB to review the 2010 UCR rules will end on June 9, 2010.  
Bill Quade advised that FMCSA has received four nominations for industry members to the Board. FMCSA will likely appoint those four.  Rick Schweitzer verbally submitted his name for reappointment as the 5th industry member.
Future Board meetings are scheduled for:


Thursday, April 8, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference


Thursday, May 20, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

Tuesday, June 8, 2010, in Park City, UT and by teleconference

The Board adjourned at 1:13 p.m. EST.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on April 8, 2010
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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